## Newton, Robin - BOE, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent

From:

Thompson, Chad - HCH, Principal

Sent:

Thursday, October 18, 2018 2:23 PM

To:

Stanley, Marganna - BOE, Superintendent; Coursey, Jeff - HCH, Athletic Director;

Newton, Robin - BOE, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent

Subject:

Request for consideration of HCHS Wrestling

Dear Mrs. Stanley and Henderson County Board Members,

Henderson County High School at this time would like to formally request, that the HCHS Wrestling Club receive recognition as an official KHSSA sport for our students. HCHS currently has a wrestling club that will participate in matches at other high schools within the state of Kentucky as well as hosting one home match. HCHS wrestling club has one (1) head coach and three (3) assistant coaches that are currently volunteering and are required to meet all KHSAA coaching qualifications. All volunteering coaches have met all of the qualifications needed at this time. In addition, all participating athletes are required to meet all KHSAA guidelines.

HCHS Athletic Department along with private donors have purchased used wrestling mats that we currently utilize. The HCHS Wrestling Club currently practices at Central Academy. The HCHS athletic department will fund transportation throughout the year to and from all wrestling events. HCHS athletic department and private donations purchased uniforms for each participant. We currently have nine (9) HCHS students participating and twenty-nine (29) North and South Middle School students participating. We appreciate your consideration with this request.

Respectfully submitted

Chad Thompson Jeff Coursey

Chad Thompson
Principal, Henderson County High School
2424 Zion Rd
Henderson, KY 42420



This electronic message can only be used exclusively by the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This message may contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication, or the use of its contents is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone at 270-831-8800 and delete the original message from your e-mail system. Thank you.